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Legal Department

July 18,2014

Diane Benjamin
Dear Ms. Benjamin:

Your request for all emails from Nora Dukowitz to the City Council for the period of July 13, 2014
through July 17, 2014 is partially denied for the following reason:

e The request asks for preliminary drafts, notes, recommendations, memoranda and other records in
which opinions are expressed, or policies or actions are formulated, except that a specific record or
relevant portion of a record shall not be exempt when the record is publicly cited and identified by
the head of the public body which is exempt from disclosure under Section 7(1)(f) of 5 ILCS
140/7.

e The request asks for “private information”, which, if disclosed, would provide information
including a person’s social security number, home or personal telephone number, home address,
and other unique identifiers, which is exempt from disclosure under Section 7(1)(b) of 5 ILCS
140/7.

You have the right to have this decision reviewed by the Public Access Counselor, Sarah Pratt. Her
contact information is: Sarah Pratt, Public Access Counselor, Office of the Attorney General, 500 S. nd
Street, Springfield, Illinois 62706, Phone: 312-814-5526 or 1-877-299-FOIA (1-877-299-3642), Fax: 217-
782-1396 -- Email: publicaccess@atg.state.il.us

You also have the right to seek judicial review of your denial by filing a lawsuit in the State circuit court.
If you choose to file a Request for Review with the PAC, you must do so within 60 calendar days of the
date of this denial letter. Please note that you must include a copy of your original FOIA request and this
denial letter when filing a Request for Review with the PAC.

Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter.

Yours truly,

Lrosle friom_

Rosalee Dodson
Assistant Corporation Counsel
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cc: Tracey Covert, City Clerk
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